THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA

NORMAN, OKLAHOMA

Intercollegiate Athletics

March 17, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kans.

Dear Coach:

Thanks a great deal for your fine letter of March 6. I appreciate the nice things you said very much.

Jap helped me straighten out the photographers between halves and I am going to talk to John Cronley, Daily Oklahoman sports editor, about keeping them in a corner for next year's games. I am sure we can work it out satisfactorily and if they want some special shots of you, I don't see why we can't shoot them before the game starts.

I passed your suggestions concerning the two-ball rule on to Bruce and you shouldn't have any trouble on that score hereafter. Naturally this is entirely out of my province but I showed it to Bruce anyhow and meanwhile he had received the carbon of your letter to me.

Good luck tonight in your game against the Aggies. We know you will do a swell job of representing the Big Six in the N.C.A.A. tournament like you did two years ago. It seems to me you have even more to work with this season than you had then. Better rebounding with Black in there. He is a corker.

Some of our people were bitter about not getting a chance in the playoff but the same rule clipped you last year so it looks like turn about is fair play.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Harold Keith, Director Sports Publicity